Carterknowle and Dore Medical Practice
Patient Participation Group Meeting
Wednesday 19th February 2014 -5.30pm- Dore Practice
WELCOME
Dr Hilton opened the meeting by thanking those present for attending the meeting. A copy of the agenda was made available to all present.

CLINICIANS JOINING THE TEAM
The practice has recruited a new partner GP –Dr J Rihal along with an Advanced Nurse Practitioner- Nikki Henson. They will both be starting at the beginning of April. Dr Rihal is a young enthusiastic GP with links to the University Research department for primary care. Nikki has 25 years experience in the health service, including nursing along with working with the CCG (Clinical Commissioning Group). It was agreed that the new staff members would have a positive impact upon the practice and its appointment system.
The retirement of both Dr Charles and Dr King was discussed; both would retire at the end of March. 

CARE.DATA
This is a record sharing model that will allow confidential information from your medical records be used by the NHS to improve the services offered so we can provide the best possible care for everyone. This information along with your postcode and NHS number but not your name, are sent to a secure system where it can be linked with other health information. This allows those planning NHS Service or carrying out medical research to use information from different parts of the NHS in a way which does not identify you. 
Patient can choose to opt out; if not they will automatically be opted in. 
Yesterday it was announced that this would be delayed until autumn; this gives patients more time to decide whether to opt in or out. 
Further information is on the practice website and on the ‘What’s New’ board. 

ELECTRONIC RECORD SHARING
Electronic records are kept in all places where you receive healthcare. These places can usually only share information from your records by letter, email, fax or phone. At times this can slow down your treatment and mean information is hard to access.
The practice uses a clinical computer system called SystmOne to record patient information securely. This information can then be shared with other clinicians and healthcare services so that everybody caring for you is informed about your medical history, including medication and allergies. 
Patients can inform the practice of their choice in person, over the phone and by completing a consent form.
After discussion it was agreed that this method of sharing data had advantages for patients following discharge from hospital and requiring community nursing input as it would allow good communication between agencies. 

DATA SHARING- ADVANTAGES AND CONCERNS
The group discussed concerns around the sharing of data; it was agreed consenting to sharing would come down to trust- like everything with information technology it has a risk. 
Dr Hilton explained that data (similar to that collated through Care.Data) is collected in secondary care already; this along with primary care data would give a holistic view of health care. This would be a huge benefit to those planning and commissioning health care in different parts of the country. 
The data would not include the patients name; only their postcode and NHS number would be sent to HSCIC (Health and Social Care Information Centre). 

DATA SHARING- HOW TO GET THE INFORMATION TO PATIENTS
The practice has included information on the two methods of data sharing on the website and displayed posters on the ‘What’s New’ board at both practices. An opt out form is available on the website and in reception at both sites. 
However the group discussed getting the information out to a wider audience. 
We currently have 6000 mobile telephone numbers and it was agreed that this would be a good way to signpost patients to the website or the ‘What’s New’ board for more information.
A message could be added to the repeat side of the prescription signposting patients to the website or ‘What’s New’ board. 

PRACTICE TELEPHONE SYSTEM
The practice is currently in talks with telecom companies with regards to the change to a local telephone number. There are a variety of options available but we want to make the right decision as we would again be signing a contract. 

PPG MEETINGS 2014-2015
We agreed to start thinking about the aims of the meeting in the upcoming year and what the focus should be. The practice hopes we can use our group and meetings to move the practice forward we will begin the next meeting looking at ideas.

BP MONITORS
A group of local practices are able to purchase blood pressure monitors and make these available for patients to purchase. The GPs also loan these to patients to aid in diagnosing Hypertension. 

